APPENDIX  XV

Special Committee on Secondary School Education

The Special Committee for Secondary School Education was set up during the Chairmanship of Mr. Ronny Tong SC, and with the strong support from successive chairmen.  This was a program designed for giving talks to secondary schools on the subject of the rule of law.   During the past years despite limited resources in organizing this program which only allowed visit of the same school once every two to three years, it has become a more welcoming exercise each year.   The number of schools who indicated interest had consistently increased and this year the program has been organized to expand to include not only the more traditional elitist schools but also those in various New Territories areas like Kwai Chung, Shatin, Tin Shui Wai and Yuen Long.  Apart from the subject of the rule of law, the schools have also indicated their interest in other topical issues such as a career in law.

During the past years the audience targeted has also changed from those at the senior forms to both the lower and senior forms students.   It is encouraging to note that from a survey of a recent visit, 80% of the students responded that they had a better understanding on the issue of rule of law.  Some students not included by their school in that same program had taken initiative to apply to attend the talk.  We also have schools previously participated in our program requesting for further co-operation in legal education.

There were a total of 20 schools participated in the program for the year ending 31 December 2003.  

No. of school participated in the legal education






20

Total number of students/teachers 





          4,740

Our program would not be successful or meaningful without the contribution, support and participation of our members.  I wish to pay special tribute to all the speakers, in particular, Mr. Edward Chan, S.C., Mr. Ronny Tong, S.C., Ms. Audrey Eu, S.C., Mr. Alan Leong, S.C., Mr. Ambrose Ho, S.C., Mr. Wong Yan Lung, S.C., Ms. Margaret Ng, and many others whose effort have certainly enhanced the understanding of the rule of law by our next generation.   Last but not the least, I would also like to thank members of the Special Committee for giving valuable advice and indeed participating in meticulously organizing the events.
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